MINUTES OF A FINANCE, FEES, AND SALARIES COMMITTEE OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON FEBRUARY 13, 2025

The meeting was called to order by committee chair Wayne Bollin at 9:00 a.m.  Members in attendance included Joe Boyles, Lee Ann Lambert, Alex Blythe, and Mark Menn.  Steve Lucie, Harry Douglas, and Dennis Castlebury were absent.   Visitors included Keith Krohe, Matt Thor, Sam Harnack, Keara Weber, Kris Pilkington, Mike McVey, Holly Wilde-Tillman, and Victoria Livingston.  

Mr. Krohe went over the final insurance cost numbers of 2024.  He described the county’s insurance and how it works to the newer members.  There needs to be some different wording in the handbook stating if an employee moves to an ACP that they need to sign a paper stating there would be disciplinary action for misappropriation of funds.  Mr. Krohe will come up with a form for employees to sign when they need to move to an ACP.

Mr. Thor asked if it would be okay to have a 2-year contract with West Law.  It is in his budget.  This was okayed.  

Ms. Weber passed around her financials including outstanding fines and fees, disbursements, and bank balance.  She has new clerk training and will not be able to attend the office head meeting in March.  

Mr. McVey thanked the committee for the CAMA system.  It has not been installed yet.  He has a concern for his postage line item being overbudget this year.  He is hoping to roll taxes to Ms. Wilde-Tillman the middle of April.  

Ms. Pilkington stated we are still in the black so far this year.   She spoke about the opioid fund.  There is $95,422.62 and will be receiving another installment.  The Judge would like to speak with the board about this.  It was asked if there is a time period that this needs to be spent.   She had a question if tax software fund could be used towards Devnet from the clerk collected on delinquent taxes.  

Ms. Harnack and Ms. Livingston had a lengthy discussion regarding land banks in our county.  There are a few municipalities that are interested.   They would like a $25,000/year and a commitment of 3 years from the county.  

Ms. Wilde-Tillman stated that there is an amendment to the predictable fee schedule.  Fees were increased in July 2023 but there was a change in legislation and some fees need to be changed.  Ms. Pilkington will set up a recorder’s GIS fund.  Motion to approve the amendment to the predictable fee schedule was made by Mr. Boyles, seconded by Ms. Lambert.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Ms. Wilde-Tillman’s office is getting ready for the consolidated election.   Ballots will be here the middle of next week.  Early voting starts February 20.  They are getting ready to send out the permanent vote by mail.  ES&S is coming to test the machines on February 18.  Hancock County has been chosen by the State Board of Elections to come here and personally test all of the machines.  

The recycling program needs to be renewed.  It was asked if this is something that needs to be provided.  There was a question about the yearly cost.  Motion to extend the recycling program was made by Mr. Blythe and seconded by Ms. Lambert.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

The sheriff bought a new Chevrolet Z71 for $46,532.70 with 10 miles on it from Carson Ford.  This will be used by the sheriff.  All titles need to be stored at the County Clerk’s office.  Mr. Menn will email the office holders regarding this.

Claims were gone over.  Mr. Blythe motioned to approve the claims, Ms. Lambert seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Motion to recess until March 13 at 9:00 a.m. was made by Mr. Boyles.  Ms. Lambert seconded.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 11:11 a.m.

							Respectfully submitted,



							Wayne Bollin, Committee Chair
